HDARC Meeting Minutes -  March 19, 2022

Meeting opened at 10:15 am with the pledge of Allegiance.
Ed Poccia, KC2LM showed a presentation on Parks on the Air.  Here are some notes from the presentation if you weren’t able to attend.   The national website is Parksontheair.com.  There you can find directions to register your call sign and how to activate a park.  The web site has national and state parks.  There are ham operators that are looking for activated parks so be sure to include specific information about the date, time frame, and frequency that you will be operating on.  The web site does keep track of your park activations, but you must submit your log to them.  They do have a milestone program and will send you a certificate for you to print out once you achieve them.

Old Business
The minutes for the February meeting were emailed to all members and were approved.
Treasurer’s report – We are solvent.
Membership is at about 80 members.
Space port event – April 10th was discussed.   As everyone knows, this was cancelled due to high winds.  It was rescheduled to the Fall, 2022.
Overnight camp at Cochiti Lake – May 6 and 7th  was discussed.  There are still first come, first served open campsite.   These are available early in the day if you can come that early.  Please check the web site for more information.   We do have campsite 58 and 59 reserved on the Buffalo Loop.  This will be a lightly structured HAM event from 9am to 3pm on Saturday. There will be an information table about the club and ARRL.  We will be setting up antennas to activate the park, so come Friday if you want to help set up antennas. Even if you can only come for a few hours, we encourage you to come join us and learn more about our club and the hobby.
 There will be a potluck on Saturday about 5pm.   Please bring a dish to share.   The club will supply all of the utensils, plates, napkins, and cups.  You will need tables and chairs.
New Business
David Ham, N6SIK will start Morse code classes on Zoom. These are Sunday at 6pm.   The Zoom link is emailed to members on Sunday before the meeting.
We have old QST magazines and some books that were donated.   The books were eagerly picked up by members at the meeting but there are lots of magazines available.

The 50/50 raffle was held
Meeting closed at 11:10 am
